
HIGHLAND JOINT SCHOOL DISTRICT #305 

School Board Minutes 

Regular Meeting 

January 12, 2015 

 

 

The Board of Trustees of Joint School District #305 met in regular session in the library of the 

school at 7:00 p.m.  Present were Trustees Johnston, Stigum, Haight, Davis, and Pentzer.  Also 

attending was Clerk Weeks and Superintendent Baumberger.  The audience included Bill Heath,  

Josette Nebeker, Carolyn Thomason, Steve Wherry and Merrie Rampy.  Chairman Johnston 

presided at the meeting. 

 

Three changes were proposed to the agenda. 

  

Add:  4D. Idaho Education Quality Program Standards Review 

          6C. Bus Update – Carolyn Thomason 

          6D. Finals Situation 

 

Trustee Stigum moved and Trustee Pentzer seconded to accept the changes to the agenda.  The 

items came up after the agenda was posted.  A vote was taken and the motion passed. 

 

Trustee Pentzer moved and Trustee Davis seconded that the consent agenda be approved as 

presented.  This included certain current bills of this school district be paid as presented: checks 

#29590 – 29625 totaling $82,342.03.  A vote was taken and the motion passed. 

 

Merrie Rampy gave an Academic Advisor Report.  She also talked about the four-year plan that 

high school students have completed.  FAFSA Night is next week on the 21st.  The SAT will 

taken by the juniors on April 15. 

 

The results of the safety inspection were covered.  The only issue was the need to update the 

security of the building, this required the school to leave only two doors unlocked during the day. 

 

After the doors started being locked, there were concerns about students being able to get 

between the shop and the main building on a timely basis.  So far students are doing o.k.  The 

situation will be monitored. 

 

Josette Nebeker talked about the IQPS review which involves a $10,000 grant.  If successful, the 

grant funds would be available for the next school year. 

 

Josette Nebeker talked about the progress with the greenhouse.  She is considering a weekend 

work party to get it put up as the weather allows.  She has also received a grant to start grow 

foods for food banks. 

 

Superintendent Baumberger talked about the continuing progress regarding the baseball field.  

The several parties involved, the City, the American Legion, and the Lions Club, are working 

toward a shared solution to proceed with the project.  The Tatkos are willing to allow the 

property to be transferred to another entity.   

 

 

 




